OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT
August 8th, 2024

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events. For June the
district hydraulically cleaned 915 feet of line and raised 39 manholes. For July the
district hydraulically cleaned 5,312 feet of line, and raised 21 manholes.

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2024 calendar year...i.e., < 2 SSO’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Facilities & Infrastructure
There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure

Talking Points

e Construction continues on the plant upgrades as scheduled, Remobilization
of the project started Monday August 5" with a meeting of Leed electric,
PH, and SCE for the planning of the electrical tie in and transformer
installation.

e Operations staff has completed prepping for paint at the plant and is starting
the repainting of the operations building and plant processes.

e Webb and Associates has completed the first half of the Engineering report
for the S.C erosion and slope control project we look forward to the next
phase of the project.

e The Operations staff supervised the installation of the new motors and gear
drives on the HC sludge feed pumps the installation has been tested and
the new modified sludge feed pumps are being used to run the belt press
for solids processing.

e Maintenance staff has cleared all the excess vegetation around the
buildings, ponds, roads, and monitoring wells at Las Flores Ranch. We now
have clear safe access to all of our structures, processes, and wells at the
ranch.



